

33 Court Street S., Suite 105 Thunder Bay, Ontario P7B 2W6

February 11, 2014

Ms. Carrie Wiklund Senior Environmental Analyst LP Environment - Projects (Canada) Enbridge Pipelines Inc. 10130 103rd Street Edmonton, AB T5J 3N9

RE: Proposed NextBridge Infrastructure East-West Transmission Project

Dear Ms. Wiklund,

Thank you for providing Parks Canada with additional information of the project proposal to route the east-west tie transmission line through Pukaskwa National Park.

Parks Canada has reviewed the proposed project in the context of the Canada National Parks Act, Parks Canada's Guiding Principles and Operational Policies, and commitments made during public consultations for the Park Management Plan. In addition to the legal and policy challenges identified in this review, it is clear to Parks Canada that your proposal would have considerable environmental and aesthetic implications.

For these reasons, Parks Canada is not prepared at this time to accommodate such a proposal to construct a transmission line through Pukaskwa National Park.

Should you have any further questions regarding our decision please contact me at robin.lessard@pc.gc.ca or by calling (807) 346-2905.

Sincerely,

Robin Lessard

A/ Field Unit Superintendent

